NYCwireless was founded in 2001 as a user group for individuals interested in wireless technology. Monthly public meetings, which continue to this day, were organized to facilitate training, education, and discussion. Following the September 11 attacks, a surge of interest in public service helped us expand our activities. In April 2002 we formed a corporation to formalize our existence. During the summer and fall of 2002 we received international attention for our work creating the Bryant Park Wireless Network. In 2003, we continued to expand our programs working with individuals and other non-profits to provide free wireless infrastructure throughout the city. Finally, in early 2004, we received designation as a charity from the U.S. federal government, and have embarked on a major fund-raising campaign and expanded set of activities. NYCwireless’ 7-member Board of Directors represents a diverse crosssection of New York City’s residents. Current board members are Anthony Townsend (Executive Director), Jacob Farkas, Dustin Goodwin, Joe Plotkin, Ben Serebin, Terry Schmidt, and Dana Spiegel. The people participating come from all walks of life—business, technology, education, NGOs, the arts, etc. Participation is very open, and we actively reach out to recruit new volunteers.
